
 Elbert School Booster Club 
 Elbert School, Commons Area 

 July 10, 2024 

 Meeting was called to order at 5:26pm on 7/10/24. 

 In attendance were Katie Ernst, Kristen Toscano (VP), Pam Keith (via phone), Wendy Walp 
 (treasurer), Kathryn Roys (Publicist), and Niccole Parenti (Asst. Treasurer). 

 The agenda was read and Katie Ernst motioned to approve, Niccole Parenti seconded, all in 
 favor. 

 The June minutes were read.  Kristen Toscano motioned to approve, Katie Ernst seconded, all 
 in favor. 

 Financial: 
 Wendy went over the financial report.  We have $14,823.67 in our account.  Niccole just spent 
 $1,000 on tablets and cheese warmers.  Wendy sold 5 of the 8 cornhole boards. Insurance for 
 the cornhole tournament needs to credit us back $350, as we double paid. Kristen Toscano 
 motioned to approve, Niccole Parenti seconded the motion, all in favor. 

 Wish Lists: 
 We reviewed the wish list requests.  Mrs. Burian requested $154 for additional seating.  Pam 
 Keith motioned to approve, Kristen Toscano seconded, all in favor.  Mr. Graves requested $250 
 for graphing calculators for Mrs. Field’s new math class.  Pam Keith motioned to approve, 
 Wendy Walp seconded, all in favor.  Money ($3300) was given to Administration on 6/25 for the 
 basketball shooting machine. 

 Cornhole Tournament/Baseball Concessions: 
 Cornhole brought in $3750.  Our expenses were $2388, for an income of approximately $1361. 
 This does not include the $900 for the remaining boards to be sold, or Kathryn’s receipt for 
 processing the smoked pig. The first Babe Ruth concessions made $450. 

 Fair Snack Shack: 
 Kathryn Roys discussed the fair menu, with specials being Philly Cheesesteak, the Elbert 
 Grounder, Pork Tacos and Loaded Potato (these later got reduced to the Grounder and Pork 
 Tacos).  It was suggested that we have a simplified menu on Sunday to leave time for 
 breakdown and cleaning will be on 8/5. 

 Wendy will get the pallet of water from Walmart.  Can we have kids sell water outside 
 concessions?  Kristen wanted to purchase fly fans (6pk for $26.98).  Wendy Walp motioned to 
 approve this,  seconded, all in favor. Niccole Parenti
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 We still need to figure out when we can set up for fair and when Real Sugar will set up.  We 
 need to figure out the cold table.  Who can transport it to the fair snack shack and back. 

 Elbert 4-H is donating their leftover chips and nacho cheese from Elbert Days, so we can use 
 that at Fair. 

 Back to School Night  : 
 Niccole will fill out a facility usage request form.  Back to school is August 8th from 4:30-6:30. 
 Sam Donahue, Niccole and Wendy will be serving root beer floats.  Will we do t-shirts on 
 demand?  Pam will help do merchandise. 

 Other items: 
 Lorraine with Rocky Mountain Container Homes has a 20ft connex box for $3450, including 
 delivery.  It’s not new and a bit beat up.  Do we need permits or are there restrictions from the 
 county?  Will it need painted.?  Kristen Toscano motioned to approve the purchase, Wendy 
 Walp seconded, all in favor.  It has been approved by Shawn already. 

 We need to ask Shawn and Kelli if we can continue with the First Friday Bulldog Breakfasts. 
 Kristen will check with administration. Kathryn will put in a donut request from Vodoo 
 Donuts on 9/6. 

 Kathryn suggested we recognize Kyrei Zion for all the work she’s done for us throughout the 
 year.  Swag was suggested. 

 Niccole motioned to adjourn, Wendy seconded, all in favor. Meeting adjourned at 6:36pm. 


